Child and Adolescent Health Centers

FY 06 Inspirational Stories from Final Reports





The following anecdotal stories represent just a few examples of how school based/linked Child & Adolescent Health Centers impact the children and families that access these services.

Clinical CAHC Success Stories

St. John Community Health—Napoleon B. Jordan Center for Health Care in Detroit

A 17-year-old male came to the health center to have a physical exam to play football. He had been playing for several years. Through the physical exam, a heart irregularity was found and he was sent to a local hospital for x-rays and an echocardiogram. The results showed an abnormal heart with enlarged lobes and mitral valve insufficiency. He was not able to play football, which he says saved his life because no one who had given him a physical in all the years he had been playing had checked him out so completely.

Kalkaska Memorial Health Center - School Linked Health Center in Kalkaska

An 18-year-old female came to our new health center and revealed a history of homelessness and poverty. The outreach worker was able to share with her resources available in the community and inform her of her rights as a homeless student. The outreach worker helped this young lady fill out the online MIChild application. The student then asked if this meant she could finally go to the dentist. She said "I have never been, and would really like to go". Over the final months of her senior year she was able to go to the dentist and, through the health center, received her first ever comprehensive physical and update on immunizations.

Center for Family Health - Parkside Middle School in Jackson

A 16-year-old girl had been accessing healthcare at urgent care facilities and the emergency department as she did not have a primary care physician. She had been experiencing frequent headaches with occasional visual changes. She presented to the teen health center with the same complaints. The nurse practitioner was able to conduct a complete preventative health visit including a physical exam. At that time it was suspected that she may have a brain tumor. The nurse practitioner ordered a stat head CT which confirmed that there indeed was a tumor. The nurse practitioner referred her to a neurosurgeon for follow-up care. The tumor was fortunately benign and was removed. Her symptoms have since completely resolved. In her words, "I had been feeling bad for so long that I forgot what it felt like to feel good."

Family Health Center - Edison Elementary School Based Health Center in Kalamazoo

The mental health provider at our SBHC began seeing a child with numerous behavior problems at school. The child's mother had abandoned him and he had little contact with his biological father. He was living with his step-father and had never received counseling. He was seen on a weekly basis throughout the summer for counseling. He also received a complete physical at the health center and was evaluated for ADHD. He was placed on medication for ADHD prior to starting school and continued with therapy. He also had a stuttering problem and was referred to speech therapy. He is doing extremely well in school this year and loves to read and do his homework.

Young Adults Health Center (The Corner) - School Linked Health Center in Ypsilanti

A success story from a health center patient:

"I am 22 years old and have been a patient since I was 17 years old. I came to the center because I had no insurance and was depressed beyond belief. The center took me in and helped me with my depression even without insurance. They also helped me get insurance. The social worker talked me through anxiety. The midwife helped me through my pregnancy and the pediatrician took excellent care of my son. I don't know where I'd be without your help."

Family Health Center - Edison Elementary School Based Health Center In Kalamazoo

A Hispanic family who spoke limited English presented at our center. They had no primary care provider and a sick child. The acute medical problems were taken care of and one child with asthma continues to get follow-up care. The Nurse Practitioner speaks Spanish, so she was able to communicate with the parents. Later in the year, the child told the Nurse Practitioner, "Momma really likes it that you speak Spanish so she can understand what you are telling her to do so she can take care of us".

North Oakland Medical Center - Northern High School Based Health Center in Pontiac

A teenager came to the clinic several times complaining of tooth/facial pain. She had no dental insurance and could not afford to see a dentist. We were able to schedule the Mobile Dentists to come to our center and the teenager was screened and it was found that she needed restorative dental work as soon as possible. The Mobile Dentist referred her to a free clinic and got her an appointment the next day. As a result, she was able to get the major restorative dental work she needed and was no longer in pain.

Oakwood Health Care System - Lincoln/Jefferson-Barns Elementary Health Center in Wayne-Westland

A mother and daughter were seen at our elementary clinic. Upon examination, the Nurse Practitioner noticed signs of abuse on the mother. Domestic violence was suspected and confirmed. We were able to provide this parent with support and resources. The abuser is now out of the home and the family has a restraining order. The family attends regular counseling sessions with our center's mental health social worker.

Ingham County Health Department - Willow Plaza Services - School-Linked Health Center in Lansing

A young high school aged couple presented at the health center with many questions about pregnancy prevention, a number of medically inaccurate conceptions, and a history of behavior that presented a risk for pregnancy. Their questions were answered in a confidential manner, and they were able to develop a plan to prevent pregnancy that was affordable for them. They stated, "We don't know what we would do without a place like this to come to."

Northwest Michigan Community Health Agency - Ironmen Health Center - School-Linked Health Center in Mancelona

An 18-year-old female, who had graduated from high school, told the Nurse Practitioner that when she had come to the center she "graduated from high school and lost my health insurance (Medicaid) and had no help with my medications or care. I am so glad that you are here!"

Non-Clinical CAHC Success Stories

Marquette County Health Department - North Star Academy

When an 18 year old female high school senior, found out she was pregnant, she was concerned about graduating from high school due to the demands of being a parent. She delivered a 3 pound baby girl in early August of 2006. She and the baby were flown to a lower Michigan hospital as the baby needed surgery to correct a birth defect in her heart. Looking for support and resources, this new mother contacted the Non-clinical Teen health center office at North Star Academy where she received ongoing services including Medicaid enrollment, case management and support. She is currently attending North Star Academy and with the assistance of the health center's coordinator will be able to graduate in March of 2007. Her daughter has undergone 3 surgeries to date and continues to be on a heart monitor. Her daughter will continue to receive services through community partner agencies that work with the non-clinical center program. The young girl plans to attend Northern Michigan University in fall of 2007.

Shlawassee County Health Department - Durand Schools

The Durand Middle School staff was frustrated with the care of a handicapped student. A referral to Protective Services was going to be made when the school social worker asked the staff of the health center to join the team that was assisting the student. The nursing assessment and plan of action assisted this student to become more independent and filled the resource gap that was missing with the school's team of professionals. Due to the assistance of the health center staff there was no need for Protective Services to intervene for her care.

Saginaw Department of Health - Bridgeport/Spaulding Middle School

A family moved to Saginaw from another city in Michigan. The young man had a mental health illness that prevented him from doing well in school and also prevented him from attending school at times. The family was on Medicaid and intended to drive to the child's psychologist located in the previous county of residence weekly. Due to the distance, this quickly became too much for the mother and caused them to miss three appointments. The physician then stopped prescribing the medication that the child needed. The mother tried to get her son help, but was told that she needed to get her Medicaid changed to the current county of residence and then have her son seen by a physician. Frustrated, the mother went to the school principal in tears. A referral was made to the non-clinical program's nurse coordinator for assistance. The nurse coordinator worked with the department of Human Services to get the Medicaid switched to Saginaw County. This took approximately four days to accomplish. Then the nurse was able to locate a local physician for the child to see for ongoing mental health care. The child is now under regular physician care, has obtained medication and is performing well in school and has regular school attendance.

Saginaw Department of Health - Ricker Middle School

A Ricker Middle School student began coming to the non-clinical center when she was in the 6th grade. When she initially began coming to the center, she was too shy to talk and would write notes back and forth with the CAHC nurse. As a relationship developed, she was able to openly converse. This young girl was an excellent student but had difficulty relating to other students and her teachers verbally. During her visits with the CAHC nurse, she disclosed that she had been sexually assaulted by her Uncle beginning at age 10 years old. After her Uncle died an unexpected death, she came to the nurse and said she finally felt safe enough to disclose the abuse and to get help. She was unable to talk about the abuse and asked if she could go back to writing rather than talking for a while. After numerous visits, she trusted the nurse enough to agree to go to counseling. She attributed her shyness, lack of sleep and inability to eat to the abuse she suffered and her Uncle's death had caused her to relive the abuse that he had inflicted upon her. This young girl is now receiving visits from her therapist bi-weekly and continues to keep in close contact with the CAHC nurse. She is now sleeping better, attending high school and excelling academically.

For more information regarding the Child & Adolescent Health Center Program, please call (517) 335-8906.